## PROGRAMMER'S REPORT BBFI BOD Meeting 12-19-17

## **NEW PROGRAMMERS**

There are various new programs planned and several people being trained as new programmers. One program has been confirmed, though it doesn't have a name yet. It will be produced and hosted by Ana Salgado and Patricia Moreno, who are both local activists and mothers. Ana recently won an award from the Peace and Justice Center of Sonoma County particularly for her work organizing against police brutality. They are doing practice runs and their program will officially launch on January 5<sup>th</sup>. Their schedule will be Fridays from 5 to 6 PM. The program will be in Spanish and include news and discussion geared towards informing Latina women as well as encouraging them to get involved in activism.

I am also developing a program with two professors from University of San Francisco which will be a Spanish-language program that explores issues of mental health.

our weekday morning programmer, is on an excused irregular attendance schedule due to personal reasons.

-Edgar Avila